## Re: I OBJECT TO BROOKLANDS FARM DEVELOPMENT PROPOSAL

## CHRISTOPHER JACKSON

Sun 4/28/2024 12:53 PM

To:Consultations <Consultations@canterbury.gov.uk>;James Flanagan

You don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

Subject: I OBJECT TO BROOKLANDS FARM DEVELOPMENT PROPOSAL

Dear Sir/Madam.

I object to this proposal on the following grounds.

Prime Agricultural Land should not be built on, we should be self sufficient in food production not rely on imports which are detrimental to costs and of course greenhouse gases(FOOD MILES).

The Long Rock Sewage facility is already inadequate to cope with current demands and the presentation at the Umbrella centre on 24th April did nothing to suggest this was going to improve to even cope with the current discharge in to the sea of Raw Sewage.

Our services(Doctors, Hospitals Dentists) are all under resourced. Thirty one Doctors below requirements as of the 24th April.

We do not have sufficient reservoir capacity currently and this proposal will make the situation worse.

The local population are well aware of Flooding issues and this development will make the situation worse.

Traffic management is already poor at the two Chestfield Roundabouts and increasing the volume with traffic joining from Reeves Way will only make the matter worse. The Chestfield Railway bridge often gets flooded the increases in traffic will cause more issues.

We need the current services able to cope with the current and future demand before any approval is granted.

Finally I would like assurance that new Development have sufficient parking on site to cope with parking needs so the surrounding streets do not become OVERFLOW CAR PARKS.

Regards

C B JACKSON.